
 

 

Attention future Coyotes!!! Here is some information for any students who will be 

attending Centennial HS next year regarding the track and cross country 

programs. We are planning our summer training program to prepare us for 

another successful season. The summer training is so valuable to a runner’s 

success in the Fall and if you have thought about joining the cross country 

program this will benefit you! 

Here are your coaches and email addresses for your parents if they have any 

questions. Email Coach Ybarra with questions regarding the BOY OR GIRLS 

programs. 

 

Girls Coach- Steve Ybarra        sybarra@pusd11.net 

Boys Coach- Michael White    

 

We plan to start on June 6th and will run in the early morning to avoid the heat.  

 

We hope you choose to join us as both coaches ran track and cross country at the 

University of Arizona and have coached many top Arizona track and cross country 

athletes over the past 20 years. Please contact Ybarra with any questions or 

concerns. 
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